
The ROSWELL MUSEUM | ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

January 29, 1951

Miss Laura Gilpin 
Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Dear Miss Gilpin:
The material which you sent, for the forthcoming 
show has been received in good condition and we 
are most enthusiastic about the photographs. It 
is being installed this week by Mr. John Boylan, 
Head of the Art School of the Museum.
I am looking forward with great pleasure to your 
visit with me. If you wish to meet me at the Mu­
seum, I shall arrange to be there to greet you. 
However, to reach my home you do. not have to come 
into Roswell. About four or five miles north of 
the Roswell city limits you will come to an iron 
bridge. After you cross the bridge take the first 
dirt road to the left; go down this road one mile, 
and just where the road curves there is a gray 
stucco wall and entrance gate; and my house is 
.just inside that gate. In any event do let me know 
where you prefer to meet me, and the time and date 
of your arrival.
.The Museum Staff Photographer, who photographs all 
our exhibits, will come, as soon as the show is 
installed,to take pictures. If you would like to 
make pictures of your own we shall be happy to have 
you do so.
Mr. Boylan has always presented his material with 
great originality and harmonious arrangement, and 
I am sure you will be pleased with his ideas.
I shall hope to hear from you about the hour of 
your arrival.

LC Mrs. Mary Carrington Nicholas 
Assistant to the Director.

Sincerely,


